Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
POB 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

May 2024 Communication

UPDATING CONTACT INFO. Thank you to all who have sent their current contact info to Barry Green. He
is updating the district contact list and your help is appreciated. IF you haven’t done so yet, please
forward your info to Barry. Thanks.

VEGETATION CLEARING. The snow has finally melted and it is time to clear the downed and dead brush
from your property. Burn Permits are required after May 1, 2024 and they will be good thru April 30,
2025. If you want to burn your debris, please go to: burnpermit.fire.ca.gov and fill out the online permit
request. You will still need to call the number on the permit to find out if that day is a permissible burn
day in Mariposa County.

FISH CAMP VOLUNTEER FIRE OFFERINGS. Fish Camp Volunteer Fire Association will be sponsoring a pine
needle and pine cone bin at Fire Station #33 from June 21 thru July 1. They will also be offering two
different chipping opportunities for the Fish Camp property owners later this year. The date(s) for the
chipping is still being determined. Please contact fishcampfire@outlook.com if you are interested in
either of these opportunities.

BOARD MEETING OF APRIL 27, 2024. Treasurer Green has looked at the numbers and he is wanting to
keep the current budget (2023-24) numbers and use them for Fiscal Years 2024-25 and 2025-26. His goal
is to build reserves to work toward paving more roads in YACSD. YACSD did some major repairs on the
wells and paved lower Silvertip Lane this past year. The final budgets will be adopted at the June 29,
2024 meeting.

METER READING. Your energetic meter reading crew will be reading your meters on June 30. Please
ensure that your meter box is cleaned out prior to that time and that access to your meter box is
unblocked. There will be an $85.00 charge to you if the crew has to dig into your box or clear a pathway
to your meter box.

NEXT MEETING. June 29, 2024 at 11:00 am In the Tenaya Lodge of Fish Camp. Come join us and learn
how the board is working toward a better and stronger district.

BOARD VACANCY. There is still one more opportunity for a registered voter to join us on the YACSD
board of directors. This is a great opportunity to learn about the tasks put forward to the district.
Please contact Tim McGinty if you are interested in serving on this volunteer board.

YOUR YACSD BOARD MEMBERS.

Chair Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com also Webmaster and Water Master
Treasurer Barry Green barry.green@comcast.net

Secretary Karen Glendenning  yacsd@hotmail.com

Member John Hastrup john.hastrup@gmail.com

Vacancy



